ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB GENERAL MEETING February 10, 2021

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m. by President Chuck Achenzie. President Achenzie noted that there were 15 members in attendance.

Minutes

The membership had before it for approval the minutes of the general meeting held on January 13, 2021. No corrections or additions were noted. Gail James moved to accept the minutes as posted on the website. The motion was seconded by Jackie Hartranft and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Treasurer's Report

Barbara Artim presented the Treasurer's Report (see attached).

No corrections or additions were noted to the Treasurer's Report. Debbie Achenzie moved to accept the Treasurer's Report as submitted. The motion was seconded by Joanne Stock and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Correspondence Report

Terry Papineau announced she has copies of the Philadelphia Dog Show premium list for the members. Phyllis Broderick reported that the entries are limited to eight hours of judging and that there are three judges.

Membership Report

Debbie Achenzie announced one first reading as follows:

Kaitlyn Stock - Shetland Sheepdog - (present)

Training Director's Report

Phyllis Broderick presented her Training Director's Report (see attached).

Committees

Website

Steve Markowitz reported that the security measures he placed on the website made it so no one could log on but that this is now fixed.

Publicity

President Achenzie announced that Linda Eldon will be taking over club publicity and will also be continuing the member of the month profiles.

Newsletter

Jacqui Hartranft noted the deadline for the next newsletter will be February 24 or 25, 2021.

Awards and Certificates

President Achenzie reported that Judy Lasso is getting everything ready including the engraving required for the awards banquet.

Awards Banquet

Phyllis Broderick reported that the banquet cannot be held at the Brass Rail this year as they are only at 50% capacity which is inadequate for the club's needs. Phyllis noted that she will contact Amy at Macungie Park to get a list of caterers if it is decided to hold the banquet downstairs in Macungie Hall. Joanne Stock suggested that her church in Allentown is a possibility and Carol McCarthy suggested the Superior Diner.

Point Show

Gail James reported that the premium is being worked on and that all the trophies, ribbons and leashes have been located.

Old Business

President Achenzie reminded the members to wear masks and practice social distancing.

New Business

There was no new business.

General Business

The next board meeting will be held on February 28, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at Macungie Park. The meeting is open to the membership.

The next general meeting will be held on March 10, 2021, at 7:30 p.m. in Macungie Hall.

The Staples number is 610-439-2800.

Adjournment

There being no further business before the general membership Phyllis Broderick moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Joanne Stock and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

President Achenzie adjourned the meeting at 7:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol McCarthy
Recording Secretary

TREASURER'S REPORT

Income/Expense by Category - Last month

1/1/2021 through 1/31/2021

	1/1/2021-	OVERALL
Category	1/31/2021	TOTAL
INCOME		
Dues	1,270.00	1,270.00
Training	2,060.00	2,060.00
Training-Specialty	540.00	540.00
TOTAL INCOME	3,870.00	3,870.00
EXPENSES		
insurance	512.45	512.45
Miscellaneous Expense	100.00	100.00
Telephone	35.02	35.02
Training Exp	975.00	975.00
Training Exp-Rally	350.00	350.00
TOTAL EXPENSES	1,972.47	1.972.47
OVERALL TOTAL	1,897.53	1,897.53

Account Balances - As of 2/7/2021

(Includes unrealized gains)

. <i>9171</i> 2021	
- 2011/11/	٠.

2/7/2021

	2/7/2021
Account	Balance
Bank Accounts	
Checking	10,134.49
Savings	0.00
TOTAL Bank Accounts	10,134.49
Cash Accounts	
Cash Account	U.00
TOTAL Cash Accounts	0.00
Investment Accounts	
ING CD	0.01
Vanquard	57,815.71
CTAL investment Accounts	57,815.71
VERALL TOTAL	67,950.20

Page 1

Page 1

TRAINING DIRECTOR'S

REPORT

ALLENTOWN- DOG TRAINING CLUB Training Director Report February 10, 2020

Wednesday and Thursday Novice classes are in its 4th week and ends February 24th & 25th. New session starts March 3rd and 4th.

Anna's classes ends March 11th. Her new session will start March 18th.

Linda's rally class ends March 4th. Her next rally class will be Novice.

Carol's Beginner class is in its 6th week and will graduate next week. Phyllis and Dusty will conduct a CGC class for the graduating class and anyone else who wishes to sign up. The next Beginner class is tentatively set for March 11th.

Terry's STAR Puppy class is in its 3rd week. The next puppy session is tentatively set for March 18th

The Match Show scheduled for March 4th has been cancelled. It will be rescheduled in April at the end of the next 6 week session.

Ring Rental: Half Floor \$15, Full Floor \$25, for reservation contact Phyllis.

Connie Cleveland Seminar

November 20th and 21st. In May Kathy Pugh will notify those individuals who were scheduled to participate in the 2020 cancelled seminar that they will have from June 1st thru the 30th to re-register for the 2021 before the working slots are offered to the public July 1st.

Banquet:

I called the Brass Rail. At the current time they are at 50% capacity and can only have 50% of room capacity and that is 25 to 30 people. Also, no buffet or family style dinners, plated dinners only.

I can speak to Amy and see if we can hold our banquet downstairs. She has a list of caterers who can supply the food as is done at the dog shows held at Macungie Park.

I would appreciate any suggestions as to where we can hold our awards dinner.

Respectfully submitted,

Phyllis Broderick